energy corporation

June 13, 2005

Oil Conservation Division
1301 West Grand Ave.
Artesia, NM 88210 RECEIVED

JUN T 4 2005

Attention: Mr. Van Barton - QQD'Mngm

Re: Dry Land SWD
2852’ FSL & 377’ FEL
Section 3-T21S-R25E

30-015-33458

Dear Van:

Regarding the pit closure procedures on the above referenced well, Marbob
Energy Corporation drilled a 66' deep test hole. A twenty-four hour test showed
no water in the hole. Marbob personnel was in contact with Tim Gumm of your
office during this testing process.

On the pit closure C-144 submitted in January 2005, we stated that the well was
less than 1000’ from a surface water source, judging from the topo map. After
measuring the actual distance with a measuring device, we determined that the
well is actually further than 1000’ from the water source. Therefore we are
submitting a new pit closure plan.

Please feel free to call me at 513-0582.
Sincerely

Q/ 73
Gerald Herrera

GH/mp
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